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Editor’s Introduction - Fred Harrison

This issue looks back
over some of the
events which already
may have receded in
our memories: our
last concert, the
“Jolly”, and the
Dutch Tour - where
even the teacups
were noteworthy!
We learn a little
more about our
much appreciated
accompanist Marion
Lea, and Mary Suckling passes
on another recipe for one of
her “Brockham dishes”. And
we remember the farewell to
Mike and Gill Jarvis in June via
Tony Newall’s tribute. We are

sad to record
the deaths of
two long-
standing mem-
! bers of the Bass
. section, Ron
I Hooper, and

% John Pettigrew.
Andy, our illus-
trious Musical

« Director re-
minds us of our
" immediate past
and points us
toward further development.
(He has already sought to im-
prove our sightreading skills
with intervals 1-3-5, not to
mention 2-4-6 and 7! Some of
us non-instrumentalists

brought up on the Tonic Sol Fa
system at our mother’s knee still
are prone to interpret intervals

by recognising key signatures via
the rules that the last flat is Fa

or the last sharp Te. But happily
the two approaches are compati-

ble!)

Finally, thanks from the Editor
to all our contributors, of both
text and photographs.

Thanks also to Messrs Crow
Watkin, Estate Agents, via the
good offices of Angela Haeems,
for providing the facilities to
print the Newsletter.

A View from the Front - Andy Phillips

As I sit down to pen my peri-
odic ‘view from the front’, the
sun is shining and the warm
air is wafting through the of-
fice on a gentle breeze. It must
be October! We are a few
weeks into the new season,
having weathered a cold and
rainy August and survived our
first year together. I have ex-
perienced my first BCS tour -
with just the slightest passing
regret at the loss of my Tour
Virgin status.

A considerable amount of
water has passed under our
collective bridge since the last
publication of the Choir News-
letter in April; a hugely enjoy-
able and successful concert in
May, a very agreeable sight-
seeing tour of Holland’s tree-

lined roads and
squares in August
and a huge amount
of ongoing back-
ground work by the
members of your
committee.

Of some other sig-
nificance was the
EGM held May, a
meeting called to discuss the
terms of my appointment as
Musical Director.

Many words were spoken on
that evening and a great deal of
positive support and goodwill
was given to ratify my appoint-
ment to guide the choir on its
musical journey. I think that
most members are aware that
the purpose of the meeting was

to draw up a joint
agreement about the
future of the choir and
to ensure that there is
support to follow and
implement the changes
which are necessary not
only for the survival of
the choir but for its
development and fu-
ture success. A near
unanimous show of hands gave
us that mandate to move on-
wards and upwards along the
path towards a flourishing,
thriving choir. Sometimes the
climb will be difficult, but it’s
critical that every member of the
choir continues to focus on the
personal and collective aims and
ambitions which make being a
part of Brockham Choral Soci-
ety so fulfilling.
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Valete, Mike & Gill Jarvis

Mike and Gill moved to York at the
end of June after many years of asso-
ciation with BCS.

Mike joined BCS in the 70’s, and Gill
was among our earliest soloists, also
exercising her directing talents at the
Harlequin Theatre, Redhill.

As in all things he did, Mike sought
efficiency. His term as Chairman saw
the Society’s organisation start to
move from “back of the envelope” to
a framework on which his grateful
successors could build.

Mike honed his vocal talents with the
same singlemindedness. He created a
new musical definition, to be found
in the later edition of Grove— “al
dente ma non troppo” following mo-
mentary trouble with a denture bridge
during a “con brio” passage of the
Monteverdi Vespers.

A healthy Treasury was Mike’s final
contribution to BCS. He nurtured
everything from Gift Aid to Invest-
ments, and cast a critical eye on exces-
sive ventures into orchestras and solo-

ists.

We were privileged to enjoy all these
talents, but above all the broad and

charitable friendship which extended
out and beyond BCS.

We wish him and Gill much happi-
ness in their new home in York, and I
was pleased to learn recently thar after
the inevitable stress of moving they
have indeed settled in.

AN.












